From: Terry Wisniewski

**Sent:** Wednesday, July 15, 2020 10:37 AM **To:** Lowery, Catherine < <u>clowery@london.ca</u>>

**Subject:** [EXTERNAL] file Z-9172 amendment meeting July 15 2020.

Catherine, my husband Vic and I will not be attending the public meeting on July 15th with regards to the requested change due to COVID 19. We do wish to register this email in our place to strongly state our opposition to the newest attempt to swamp the site in multi stacked units.

We find it rather suspect that during these troubled times the builder continued on while we concerned citizens were left in the dark. On this notice that we received last week it states that we were supposedly received a notice of application on Feb. 12, 2020--which we DID NOT. Once again our concerns are about the over crowding with the units over taking the single family homes adjacent and across the street. As we are all aware the builder has a tendency to over state the forestation of the lot as anyone who has bothered to visit the site can attest. The supposed thick cedar hedge is a myth, the other trees are scraggy at best.

The location of garbage storage in serious doubt. Parking lot is of concern with the removal of snow in the winter. Traffic exiting and entering the site off of Baseline is still a concern. The road continues to backup now with stop and go traffic at the stop signs. Thank you for taking our concerns to the meeting.

Vic and Terry Wisniewski